BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 28, 2021
Members Present


Members Absent 
                       Others Present

Mike Ehrmann            

Alice Hilzer

            
Rhonda Roth 
Dean Wingfield (Phone)

Linda Heller 
        
            
Kasha Sheets (Phone)
Eva Bruns (Phone)         

Ronald Smith



Leeah Key
                           

Mark Turner (Phone)







Calvin Logan
Kent Jostes (Phone)

Tom Timm (Phone)
ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order. A quorum was present.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion was made with second: (Jostes//Bruns) to approve the September 30, 2021 minutes. All in favor; none opposed. Motion carried.
AGENDA ADDITIONS:  Financial Audit report, Calvin Logan, LTJ, LLC
CORRESPONDENCE: None
FINANCIAL REPORT: Finance Director, Kasha Sheets presented the September financial report which reflects a small loss. This resulted from the closure of the Day Programs for almost three weeks due to COVID. However, there were no large expenses this month and the Day Programs have been reopened.   Motion was made with second: (Wingfield/Timm) to approve the September financial report. All in favor; none opposed. Motioned carried. 
OLD BUSINESS: 

· COVID-19 Update: No Persons Receiving Services are COVID positive currently and we have one staff member who has tested positive in Sterling and one in Fort Morgan. 
So far, one booster clinic has been held for those who initially received Pfizer vaccinations with clinics for those who received the Moderna and Johnson & Johnson vaccine in the planning stages. We are in frequent contact with the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment staff and Bonnie Silva, the Director of the Office of Community Living at 
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Health Care Policy and Financing (HCPF) regarding the ever-changing needs and issues  being driven by COVID .
NEW BUSINESS: 

· Independent Auditor Financial Audit: Calvin Logan, Partner of LTJ, LLC presented the June 30, 2021 Financial Statements and Independent Auditor’s report. There were no findings and the annual expenditures decreased.
Motion to approve the Fiscal Year 2021 Audit with second: (Bruns/Ehrmann). All in favor; none opposed. Motion passed.

· American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Provider Funding and proposed Pay Scale:
ECSDD will be receiving funding from the State ARPA’s money with a portion designated for the required wage increase to a minimum of $15.00 per hour for Direct Care Providers no later than January 1, 2022. In order to accommodate the requirements, we are proposing a new salary schedule to address this increase plus an equitable plan for those who are either above the pay level already and/or don’t work in Direct Care as follows:
All Direct Care Providers will be paid at least $15.00 per hour and all staff will receive at least a 4%wage increase.
This will result in an increase of approximately $18,000 in the monthly payroll. The increased reimbursement rates from the State will cover the additional costs. These rates include a retroactive 2.11% increase to April 2021 for direct care and a case management rate increase of 2.11% effective April 2022. We would like to implement the new pay schedule effective October 27, 2021 to support retention and hiring needs.

Motion to approve the new pay schedule as presented with second: (Bruns/Ehrmann). All in favor; none opposed. Motion passed.

Additionally, we have applied for Phase 4 and ARPA Rural funds. These dollars will be retroactive payments based on providers’ changes in operating revenues and expenses from July 1, 2020 to March 31, 2021. Phase 4 will focus on equity, including reimbursing smaller providers for their changes in operating revenues and expenses at a higher rate compared to larger providers, and bonus payments based on the amount of services providers furnish to Medicaid/CHIP and Medicare beneficiaries. For the Rural Distribution, HHS will reimburse agencies based on the amount and type of Medicare, Medicaid, and CHIP services provided to rural beneficiaries from January 1, 2019 through September 30, 2020.
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We do not know what the amount of funding we might receive will be since it is dependent on the total number of applicants and their respective costs. 
· Response to staff shortage:
We are temporarily closing the Al Mar Residence and Sedgwick County Day Program in Julesburg to try and help with our staffing needs. The residents will be moved to one of our homes in Sterling or Fort Morgan and the staff will fill positions in Sterling.  The State has approved temporary bed increases to 8 residents instead of the normal licensing caps of 6 with few requirements by programs to be approved to do so. We have been sending staff from our other programs to fill in shifts at Al Mar which has exacerbated the staffing issues. Yuma staff is also filling in shifts in the Fort Morgan and Sterling residences.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR UPDATE: None
Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for  December 16,  2021 will begin at 6:30 pm.
